CIfA MARINE ARCHAOLOGY SPECIAL INTEREST GROUP
21 June 2018, 13:30-16:00
Wessex Archaeology

Portway House, Old Sarum Park, Salisbury, SP4 6EB
AGM Minutes

Present: Victoria Cooper (Chair), Toby Gane (Hon. Secretary), Michael Walsh, Anna Welch (CIfA), Mark Dunkley, Frank Green, Antony Firth, Alistair Byford-Bates, Danielle Wilkinson
	1.
	Apologies


	Action

	
	Katy Hill (Hon. Treasurer)
Paolo Croce 
Tom Harrison 
Alison James 
Robert MacKintosh 
Terence Newman 
Diana Donohue

	

	2.
	Minutes of last AGM 


	

	
	The minutes of the last AGM were reviewed and approved.

	

	3.
	Matters Arising 

	

	
	Following discussions since the last AGM, the role of the website in the re-launch of the group was considered not to represent value for money and that social media was more effective platform for sharing information. The website has since been removed and hosting has been cancelled. Going forward the MASIG Facebook page will be the focus of dissemination for media-based activity.

	AW to ensure removal of links from the main CiFA pages

	4.
	Chair’s welcome and opening remarks

	

	
	VC thanked attendees and noted that it had been difficult to make progress with most committee members too busy to commit sufficient time to the group. While certain members have regularly, and actively contributed, others have not and a primary aim for the coming year will be to ensure active involvement and renewed engagement from the committee, and thereafter the wider group membership where appropriate. 
FG suggested that the committee could identify specific roles to assign to committee member to share responsibility as this has worked well with committees he has been involved with previously. All those present agreed this would be taken forward.  

	VC/TG to identify list of key roles and to discuss with committee assigning roles to each member.

	5.
	Secretary’s Report

	

	
	1.
MASIG membership: MASIG membership has grown since December (although renewals may reduce the number after the period of grace):

December 2016 
416 

December 2017 
405 

June 2018 

441 

(of which 326 have paid their CIfA membership for 2018/19, rest are in a period of grace). There were no non-CIfA members for 2016 or 2017 and still none this year.

2.
Engagement. Engagement over the last 12 months has been via social media (MASIG Facebook page). Each post uploaded reaches an audience of between 100 and 200 users. Judicious use of hashtags to link to other groups/pages, and liking relevant group’s post may increase reach. 


	

	6.
	Treasurer’s Report

	

	
	CIfA have agreed the 2018-19 budget at £800.

	

	7.
	Three-year plan


	

	
	The current three-year plan has expired and will be updated.

	VC to prepare new 3-year plan.

	8.
	Elections to committee 


	

	
	Two ordinary committee posts were up for re-election (Robert MacKintosh and Terence Newman). Due to work commitments RM resigned his post prior to the AGM via email. TN indicated that he would continue but no application for re-election was received. Three nomination forms were received:

· Diana Donohue was elected into the vacant position left by RM. 

· Alistair Byford-Bates was elected into the vacant position left by TN.

· It was agreed that Danielle Wilkinson would act in an advisory role to the committee during the coming year. 

It was also agreed that TN could continue in an advisory role and that AW would contact him about this. 


	AW to contact TN concerning advisory role.

	9.
	Progress against MASIG relaunch


	

	
	It was agreed that MASIG needs to be a source of content as opposed to simply sharing links to external content via social media.  

The potential for tying in updates on the work done by MASIG to other group newsletters will be explored (e.g. the NAS, National Historic Ships UK and Heritage Update).

More use will be made of social media through cross-posting with other CIfA groups.

As well as proposing a MASIG session at the CIfA conference we should also encourage members to propose ‘marine’ papers at other CIfA sessions to promote integration with other groups and specialisms. 

MASIG should also be involved with promoting the research of early career professionals and provide a forum for marine archaeology post-graduates and undergraduates to talk about their work. Potential tie-in with New Generation group. 

In addition to CIfA conference MASIG should also develop stand-alone events and practical sessions outside the conference. It was noted that attendance at such events is often increased through offering privileged access to a specific venue or similar (i.e. there is a practical benefit to attending). 

It was agreed that the group should start collecting images for the production of a banner and postcards to be produced for the group by CIfA in 2019.

	Actions to be taken forward by individual committee members TBC.



	10.
	CIfA Practice Paper


	

	
	It was agreed that the existing practice paper is no longer fit for purpose but that the UNESCO ‘Manual for Activities directed at Underwater Cultural Heritage’ should be referenced in its place. It was also decided that a list should be compiled of all the relevant guidance which is available to marine archaeology practitioners and that this would be more useful than updating the CIfA practice paper. 

	DW to compile list of available guidance.

	11.
	AOB

	

	
	The Future of the Profession

MD proposed that there is a role for MASIG and CIfA in advising Historic England on the future direction of the profession and it was agreed that the potential for a workshop to this end would be explored.

Protection of Marine Heritage
TG explained that recent discoveries beyond the 12nm limit continue to highlight how the lack of adequate protection for wrecks outside territorial waters means that wrecks are at very high risk of theft/illegal salvage. TG is co-authoring an article focusing on the need for better marine heritage legislation in the UK and requested that MASIG draft a letter to the same effect.
Chartership

The potential for ‘salvors’ becoming ‘chartered archaeologists’ was discussed and it was agreed that an additional level of oversight is required to ensure that this does not happen. MASIG also needs a greater role in supporting the validation committee and RO investigations in this respect.  

Consultation responses

AF raised the issue of representation of marine archaeology in general, and MASIG specifically, which does not always get included in request for consultation responses on policy and documents relating to the protection of heritage. It was agreed that a member of the committee should be allocated the role of keeping abreast of current consultation and ensuring that MASIG is included as reparative of the marine archaeology sector. This is considered an important and ongoing issue that must be addressed by MASIG and other relevant bodies.
	Actions to be taken forward by individual committee members TBC.




